
Dear Members of the House Judiciary Committee,  
 
I am a resident of District 8. I am testifying against Senate 
Bill 40. This testimony is being submitted by Showing Up for 
Racial Justice Baltimore, a group of individuals working to 
move white folks as part of a multi-racial movement for 
equity and racial justice in Baltimore City, Baltimore County, 
and Howard County. We are working in collaboration with 
the Campaign for Justice Safety and Jobs (CJSJ), the 
Maryland Coalition for Justice and Police Accountability 
(MCJPA), and the Baltimore County Coalition for Police Accountability (BCCPA).  
 
While the stated intent of Senate Bill 40 is to prevent the release of sensitive footage that could 
be used to identify victims, as currently written the bill is overly broad in the footage that it 
restricts. It also restricts release of recordings related to any incident that “does not result in: (1) 
the arrest, attempted arrest, temporary detention, search, attempted search, citation, death or 
injury of an individual; (2) the use of force against an individual; or (3) a complaint or allegation 
of officer misconduct”.  
 
It is our position that the Maryland Public Information Act (MPIA) currently provides protection 
for victims through provisions that entitle custodians of body-worn footage to prevent the release 
of recordings that may reveal sources, endanger individuals, or result in a violation of privacy. 
Furthermore, custodians of footage are able to redact parts of recordings in order to protect the 
identity of victims and sources. For these reasons, new legislation that broadly and wholly 
restricts the release of footage is unnecessary. 
 
Body-worn cameras have been adopted across the US to increase transparency and 
accountability of the law enforcement to the public. Anton’s Law, passed as part of the police 
reform package of 2021, has been another tool to this end, allowing access to police 
misconduct complaints and discipline records through the MPIA. These are important steps to 
increase information about police/resident interactions and should be continued. We cannot risk 
undermining Anton’s Law or our ongoing work to reform policing when the safety of our friends 
and neighbors are at stake. It is for these reasons that I am encouraging you to vote against 
Senate Bill 40. 
  
Thank you for your time, service, and consideration.  
  
Sincerely, 
 

Arielle Juberg 
3411 Upton Road 
Baltimore, MD 21234 


